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QUARTERLY MEETING

Tuesday 1 5 ` December . Join us for coffee and mince pies at 7.45pm . Three members of the committee will be retiring
at the Annual General Meeting : Ian Pawson, Ian Richardson and Don Fraser . Nominations for new members should
be received, in writing, at the December meeting . If there are more than three nominations, there will be a vote at the
meeting. If you are interested in becoming a member of the committee, now is your opportunity .

Please come to the meeting and show your support. This is your chance to ask questions, give your views or pass on
ideas .

REMEMBRANCE BOOK

"NOT GREATER WEALTH,BUT SIMPLERPLEASURES"

On a sunny morning in July several residents had a very pleasant morning when they met for coffee at The Hall and
made entries in the Remembrance Book . The Book will be available at the Quarterly meeting for anyone wishing to
have a look, or make an entry .

Coffee in the sun

	

Viewing the office

NOMINATION FOR COMMITTEE

	

(TEAR OFF SLIP)

I HEREBY NOMINATE MR/MRS . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

OF . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

J

AS A COMMITTEE MEMBER.

SIGNED . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

	

PRINT NAME . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .



CENTRAL HEATING

Please inform the Committee, in writing, if you are planning to have central heating fitted . Many residents choose a
Combi boiler as their new heating system. If you have one of these fitted then please remember that the hot water tank
and immersion heater belong to Anchor Tenants Ltd .

WAR MEMORIAL

A plaque is now in place at the Memorial Garden to commemorate Anchor Tenants residents who died on active
service during World War II .

DAMP INJECTOR/NEW PLASTER

If you should have any work done that involves fresh plaster then please follow any instructions you are given
regarding new paper/paint work. In some cases new decorations can be spoilt by applying these too soon . If you are
given instructions, then please ask .

EXCHANGE LIST

If you are interested in an exchange then please inform the Secretary so you can be added to the list .

When a house becomes vacant it is always offered to the person at the top of the housing list .

	

This sometimes results
in a large house being given to a single person . It is difficult to formulate a plan to overcome this problem which will
always seem to be fair .

	

If anyone has any ideas please come to the meeting and let us discuss them, or write to the
secretary .

GAS FIRES

If you buy a new gas fire then please check with the supplier that you have the correct chimney cowl.

	

During the
safety gas checks it has been found that some residents have been sold new fires and not advised about the chimney .

NEW RESIDENTS

Welcome to :
Mr John Willmin who has moved into 91 Keyham Lane, John's parents live at 2 Chestnut Avenue .

Mr & Mrs O'Brien who have recently married and moved into 4 Chestnut Avenue . Mrs O'Brien's grandparents are
Mr & Mrs Newcombe, 127 Keyham Lane .

FUTUREITEMS

If any one has ideas for future entries or would like to submit information then please inform the secretary .


